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Jones, Michael

From: Tanner, Matt <Matthew.Tanner@environment-agency.gov.uk>

Sent: 16 August 2022 09:17

To: Jones, Michael

Subject: Whitehouse Field - Application - Request for information.

Morning Michael, 

 

I’ve completed my initial duly making checks for the application. Most of the application is suitable for duly making, 

but I notice that the Continuing Competency for Christopher Hall is going to be out of date this week. Given it is 

nearly expired, it is not likely he would have certification in place at time of issue (unless currently booked). In the 

Non-Technical Summary, there is mention of Simon Charman and Simon Nelson being the TCMs for the site. Please 

clarify who is intending to be the TCM and provide the relevant documents which are in date. If you prefer to use 

Christopher, there is an option to use the 12 month grace period available, as long as you meet the minimum 

requirements set out by WAMITAB. You can see further detail in the guidance note for from B1 (available here). If 

you would like to take advantage of this, please provide an updated Form B1 with relevant information and 

supporting documents.  

 

Please provide clarification and all relevant documents within 10 working days (close-of-play 30th August). If this is 

not available by that time, we will have to return the application with a partial refund.  

 

Also, as discussed, you are aware that the Waste Recovery Plan needs to be assessed during determination. If we 

deem the activity disposal, we will have to refuse the whole application and you will lose the entire fee. I am of the 

understanding that you are happy to proceed. Please let me know if otherwise.  

 

Kind regards, 

Matt Tanner BSc (Hons) MSc  
Senior Permitting Officer (Waste Deposit Team) 
National Permitting Service (Operations – Regulation, Monitoring and Customer) 
Environment Agency | Richard Fairclough House, Latchford, Warrington WA4 1HT 
 

Matthew.Tanner@Environment-Agency.gov.uk 

External: 020302 55851 | Internal: 35851 | Mobile: 07876 130613 
Pronouns: he/him (why is this here?) 
Typical hours : Monday – Friday, 7am – 3pm 
Help us to improve our service and complete our customer survey – click NPS Survey 

 

 

 

 
 

Information in this message may be confidential and may be legally privileged. If you have received this message by 

mistake, please notify the sender immediately, delete it and do not copy it to anyone else. We have checked this 

email and its attachments for viruses. But you should still check any attachment before opening it. We may have to 

make this message and any reply to it public if asked to under the Freedom of Information Act, Data Protection Act 

or for litigation. Email messages and attachments sent to or from any Environment Agency address may also be 

accessed by someone other than the sender or recipient, for business purposes.  


